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	Club Information

Ted Staley,

Ed Johnston

                   Reminders Calls:

                       Lynn Baustian

                        Treasurer:  

                       Ouida Staley

Meetings:

The Gathering Place

 7845 River Rd N

Keizer OR 

2nd Tuesday Each Month

7pm – 9pm


Our Meeting Place Has Moved, It will not be at the Sr. Center any more. Note the New Address

Labor Day Weekend Outing Sept.1-4th

Ed, while in California bought a trommel The Labor day outing will be a Common Dig and Pot Luck   Sunday evening there will be a drawing   The gold found will be divided from large nugget to smaller fine gold and numbered. Each person that helped work the trammel will get to pull a number and will win the corresponding vial of gold.  Something new and different. Sounds like fun.

 Club Provided. Hamburgers and Hotdogs for all.  Bring a dish to share, Please RSVP me as to what you are bringing   og.staley@netzero.net            Thank You    Driving  Direction on last page

Ted & I are leaving Thurs  Aug 31,  Hope to see you all there.

Larry Krohling had a major surgery.

I want to Send Him a Special Note on a great recovery.  

We are glad that all things went well. Glad you’re back

	Birthdays

July

Ed Johnston                       Darren Johnson,

Fred Douthit                       Tom Callander

Brett Talbott    

August

David Calderwood              Johnnie Stolz     

 A Very Special Day to All Of You.


	The Claims Fees To Josephine County and The BLM have been Paid.

Club Finances

Balance Forward                      1161.84

Josephine County Fees                30.00

Notary Fee                                     5.00

BLM Fee                                    375.00
Meeting Rm. June, July Aug   - 105.00

Total                                           646.84
Memberships                               80.00

Donation                                    120.00

Meeting Raffle’s                      +110.00

                            Grand Total    956.84




	Hi.  Everyone,

I have been gone away from the Computer most of the Summer and now its time to return and get down to work..      I hope everyone had a good summer. 

Our outing in June at Quartzville was a lot of fun.  The dredge was never put in the water but there was a lot of crevassing, mossing, and panning going on.  Delmon brought a grill as he always does and we all had a little picnic.  Gary Moore helped Fran & Larry Krohling with finding just the right crack and how to set their little sluice box up.  Thanks Gary.  Fran thought she would go swimming at the end of the day.  Don’t know why she did not go earlier.  Guess it was “a slip” in judgment.  Anyway she was not hurt.  Just a little surprised.

Mike, Barbara & Amber Parker also came with their 2 companions Buddy and Shelby. Always faithful at their side. Buddy loves those rocks..  

Brett and Kathy Talbot did a little panning but more swimming.  They brought some friends, which Lynn Baustian was teaching the ABC’s of panning.  “Go Lynn”.  Dusty Baustian caught some nice little trout as well as a lot of swimming.  Alice and I just watched everyone as the “knee’s are keeping us from doing more.  We have to get these fixed…

I was looking at something in a rock crack and looked up and found myself face to face with a hornet’s nest.  No stings this time.

     July brought the Umpqua outing. Ted, Ed, and Dusty went down a few days early.  Dusty was Ed & Ted’s left hand.  Thank you Dusty I am sure you saved them from great injury at this outing.  Kathy and Brett brought their dredge for its maiden voyage.  They also had some friends along for support.  I Think Brett had a good time.  I know he learned a lot about dredging and I think found a little gold too.  Our littlest dredger was at this outing.  But I think sleeping was all she got done.  What a Cutie

Nickie got to run Delmon’s dredge for a little while.  Ed showed her the fine art of panning.  She did a great job.  I know she is our future in dredging.

Ron Dixon, Deanna Buchanan. & Brian Watson ran a high banker.  

We camped at the Park so the dredges had to be loaded up each night and taken back to camp.  I want to thank everyone that helped load the two large dredges.  This sure made things easer on the guys.  What a great team effort.  This is what our club is all about, passing out knowledge to those who have less and lending a hand when necessary.  Thank You all. 

     Paul Bourgeois hosted the August meeting,  He had a guest speaker from Whites Electronics, Mr. Todd Marshall.

Mr. Marshall was a wealth of information about the design and progression of the White’s detectors.  I did not know that almost all the parts for these detectors were made in the USA.  Only a small part have to be produced out of country because the company the makes the specialized part moved and no one else in the USA makes it… 

He gave information on how the different coils work and at what depth they can go.  Small coils are better at pinpointing but are better at shallow targets.  The larger coils are better in depth but also need a larger target.  The MXT is a good Gold Machine and Relic finder.

Thank you Todd For coming and the pocket knifes.

The Whites Electronics give tours of the factory M-F; The best time is between 10-12.

The website is http://www.whiteselectronics.com
White's Electronics1011 Pleasant Valley Rd  Sweet Home, OR 97386 (541) 367-6121


    The August outing was small only 6 people; I guess a lot of people are on vacation.  

Paul Bourgeois got to run a dredge for the first time.  Then took his wife and showed her all about panning.  This was a very hot day to be out in the sun.

Paul & his wife Alice brought a large pot of homemade Elk Chili.  What everyone missed…

This was the best chili I have ever had Thank you

Amber spent the day swimming,  She and the dogs had a lot of fun I enjoyed watching them.  Barb ran her metal detector.  I think there is a lot of trash at this site.  She found a large metal bar, which she was unable to move. 

Delmon had truck trouble Sunday and after getting home he found that he had to replace a bearing and axel.   Ouch

     Ted and Ed went to California for two weeks and the gold they found was the chunky kind.  It’s very different than what I have seen here at our usual dredging places in Oregon.

Claudia Wise & Joe Greene spent about a month in California too.  They came back early because of sickness.  Something was going around down there.  Hope you 2 left it there.

Claudia bought herself a dredge this summer.  They must have found lots of Gold.

 I guess We will get our extra one back, Oh where to store it….

Well this is the end of my summer story. 

Ed While in California bought a trammel So The Labor day outing will be a common dig.  Sunday evening there will be a drawing.  The gold found will be divided from large nugget to smaller fine gold and numbered.  Each person that helps work the trammel will get to pull a number and will get the corresponding vial of gold. 

This sounds like fun.
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June - Quartzville Outing
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                                                                 July - Umpqua Outing
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                                                          August - Umqua Outing
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Labor Day Outing
Briggs Creek Claim Directions
Take I-5 South to Grants Pass Take the first exit. 

Go through town, it’s a one way street.

Take the Red Wood Highway (High Way 199) to Selma.

 This is your last chance to get supplies Ice, Groceries, etc.

Turn Right (west) on Illinois River Rd.

 This is across the street from the market. It might be a Century Market

Go apx.8 miles to Six Mile Rd. Forest Service #4105.

 Go apx. 13.5 miles to the road into the claim it will be on the right. 

(We will mark this with plates or something)

You will need to go past the road about 25 yards and turn around. 

Come back to the claim road.

 This road is not bad but there is a sharp turn and on the right is a big tree.

Be careful to go wide.

Cross the creek (it has some big rocks so go easy)

Go.about 25 yards up  then turn left thought the trees go about 40 yards and you are there.

The road down to the claim is 4-wheel drive when it comes to crossing the creek,because of the rocks.

There has been a few 2 wheel drives down there this year.

 If you have a 2-wheel drive

 Park at the top and honk your horn and someone will drive up to get you and bring you down. You can camp on the flats if you have a trailer that can not get down to the claim.



























